SUB-WORKING GROUP ON RA&RM OF LIVING MODIFIED MOSQUITOES

PROGRESS REPORT
Members of the SWG:

Chair: Eliana Fontes 
Core-group (Parties): Michael DeShield, Leticia Pastor Chirino and Vilasini Pillai 
Non-Parties and Observers: Esmeralda Prat
For the first round of discussions, information documents were submitted to the SWG in preparation for drafting an initial outline for the guidance document and to gather information and supporting documents on RA&RM of LM Mosquitoes to submit background materials to the Secretariat, in preparation for the discussion groups under the Open-ended Online Expert Forum on Risk Assessment and Risk Management.  Dr. David Andow, of the University of Minnesota, was invited to provide expert advice to the SWG. 
From the contributions received from the SWG members, and based on available literature, I prepared the background documents, including:
a. Initial outline of the guidance documents;
b. Initial bibliography on the topics; and
c. Questions to be put forward to the discussion groups in the Open-ended Online Expert Forum on Risk Assessment and Risk Management.

These documents were submitted to the discussion group, including the invited expert, and after revision were submitted to the Secretariat. 

The Open-ended Online Expert Forum on LM Mosquitoes, which took place from 21 June to 12 July 2009, was attended by 13 experts, including two members of the SWG of LM Mosquitoes, and three other members of the AHTEG. A summary of the contribution, in reference to the questions put forward by the SWG is in preparation, to be inserted in the new draft documents. 

It was clear from the level of participation and the contributions given that the SWG on LM Mosquitoes will need stronger expert assistance to further develop its task. There has been very small contribution on the ecological issues of risk assessment. This probably reflects considerable lack of knowledge and expertise on the issues involved, or not enough involvement of specialists on mosquito’s biology, ecology and  epidemiology in research and discussion on this topic. The SWB is identifying specialist in these issues to invite to the SWG.
Also of particular concern is the small number and low level of participation of the LM Mosquitoes SWG members, and the low representation of Party members. 
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